**Graham Jessop** 

Land and Property Information Officer 03302223010 (Direct) graham.d.jessop@westsussex.gov.uk www.westsussex.gov.uk

Economy, Planning & Place
2<sup>nd</sup> Floor,
Northleigh,
Tower Street,
Chichester,
West Sussex
PO19 1RF

West
West
West
Value
West
Value
V

Ms Marion Wilcock

2<sup>nd</sup> September 2016

Dear Ms Wilcock,

Re: Request for information

Our Ref: 2016-58

I refer to your request dated 4<sup>th</sup> August 2016, which has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Your request was for:

Following the closure of Court Meadow School in Cuckfield, please advise:

- 1. Has the site been retained by the Council, if so, what is the present use and what proposals are there for its future use.
- 2. If it has been sold, what was the sale price and to what have the proceeds of sale been applied.

We have now completed a search for the information which you requested and I confirm the Authority holds information relevant to the request; please find our response to your enquiries below:

Court Meadow School was let until recently to Building Heroes. Unfortunately the Charity has now surrendered its lease. The Council is reviewing its options for the longer term use of the building. At present there are no intentions to dispose of the asset.

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other reuse, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright holder. Most documents supplied by us will be copyright of West Sussex County Council.

Information you receive which is not subject to WSCC continues to be protected by the copyright of the person, or organisation, from which the information originated. You must ensure that you gain their permission before reproducing any third party (non WSCC) information.

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled, you may wish to ask for a review of our decision via <a href="FOI@westsussex.gov.uk">FOI@westsussex.gov.uk</a>.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted our internal review procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely,

Graham Jessop

Land and Property Information Officer